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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15513 Blackhawk Rd.
Lake Park, MN 56544
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Jerry Johnson,
Chairman: Jason Rosing							                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on May 9, 2017 at 7pm.  All members were present.  The minutes from the April 11, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion from A Bergquist, and 2nd by J Johnson and it carried.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved as well as the treasurer’s report which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from E Clem, 2nd by W Jacobson and it carried.
	
Firehall: Not a word on what is going on.  Jason will give Chris a call and ask before next months meeting.

Road maintenance discussion; there are some roads that need to be repaired.  Leaving these roads would just make them worse.  A motion was made by E Clem, 2nd by J Johnson to have Jason contact Driveway Services for repairs. Dollar amount will be set once Jason visits with John.

Scott Hendrickson will prepare the gravel roads for chloride to be put on; this should be complete in a couple of weeks.

Opening of Bituminous Road Bids @ 7:15 P.M.

Driveway Services - $149,940.00
Anderson Brothers - $162,433.40
Knife River Materials - $166,449.75
Central Specialties - $158,539.30

A motion was made to approve the bid from Driveway Services by E Clem, and 2nd by A Bergquist, Wayne abstained and the motion carried.

Compost site discussion was held; Stuart will contact the DNR Forestry to obtain a special permit for burning the brush piles.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Roy Smith was present at the meeting to discuss the possibilities of some land that he owns that he will be subdividing into lots (30,000 to 45,000 sq. foot lots)  and then have a wash station and building for the surrounding lakes to wash their boats after fishing or boating before going into another lake to prevent zebra mussels and other invasive species.  He was wondering if the township would be interested in taking this wash building over.  Need to discuss with township attorney.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:30 pm by W Jacobson, 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried.

Minutes approved on June 13, 2017.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
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